
 

  
 
 
 
Communication No. 2628 

 
ISU Short Track Speed Skating Starters and Competitors 

Stewards’ Online Video Seminar 
 

 
 
The ISU has decided to hold Online Video Seminars for ISU and W International Officials in Short 
Track Speed Skating, which will be organized by the ISU Short Track Speed Skating Technical 
Committee using the Zoom Communication software, as follows: 
 
 

Sunday September 8, 2024 at 14h-16h ECT 
 

Saturday September 14, 2024 at 14h-16h ECT 
 

Sunday September 15, 2024 at 14h-16h ECT 
 
 
Program 
 

• Sunday September 8, 2024: For Starters only 
 

• Saturday September 14, 2024: For Competitors Stewards only 
 

• Sunday September 15, 2024: For Competitors Stewards only 
 
The seminars will be conducted in English. 
 
A detailed agenda will be sent closer to the date to all registered participants. 
 
Participants  
These seminars will be open to ISU Starters and ISU Competitor Stewards as listed in the ISU 
Communication for the season 2024/25 to be published in due time. In addition, Starters and 
Competitor Stewards listed on the List of International Officials marked with a “W” (See Rule 289, 
paragraph 5.e) in the ISU Communication for season 2024/25 may also attend. The Short Track Speed 
Skating Technical Committee will confirm the attendance of these International W Officials upon 
registration.  
 
Other International Officials may also attend as observers providing their attendance is approved by 
the Short Track Speed Skating Technical Committee, such approval will only be given after the 
publication of the ISU Communication listing the Officials for the season 2024/25.  
 
Sessions will be recorded and made accessible to participating ISU and International “W” Officials for 
future Regional and National Seminars. 



 
 
Entries  
Please send your entries by email not later than August 5, 2024 to: 
 
Nathalie Lambert, Chair ISU Short Track Speed Skating Technical Committee 
nathalie.lambert@isu.org  
 
Fabrice Prahin, ISU Sports Director Speed Skating  
prahin@isu.ch  
 
When entering an Official to the Seminar, his/her email address must be indicated in order for the ISU 
to send the online meeting invitation.  
 
Registration  
Invitation and login details to attend the Seminar will be sent to all invited participants by email before 
the seminar.  
 
Participation in this seminar will be considered a requirement for ISU Officials in accordance with Rule 
289, paragraph 6.a). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 29, 2024 
 
 
Jae Youl Kim, President 
  
Colin Smith, Director General 
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